October 4, 2024
Battalion Chief Richard Thomas
709 Delsea Drive
Westville, NJ 08093

RE:
Appointment to Volunteer Fire Chief
Dear Chief Thomas:
The Deptford Board of Fire Commissioners has decided to establish a new, volunteer Fire Chief position, which will follow the job duties of the Civil Service Title of Battalion Fire Chief.  Pursuant to our discussions with you, we have decided to offer you this job position to you.  We plan to have this new position available, effective immediately.
As par to of the terms for this offer, you will remain as a volunteer firefighter for the Fire District but you will be removed from your current position of Battalion Chief and promoted to the new Fire Chief position.  You will not receive a salary for this position, but you will receive a non-employee stipend of $15,000.00.  You will remain eligible for all other benefits that you currently receive as a volunteer.  (Health insurance is not available to you for this job position under State law).  Attached is a job description for the position, which includes the Board providing you with the responsibility of formulating and development of Fire District policies, with oversight by the Board of Fire Commissioners.


As we discussed, the Board does not expect you to work in this position full-time, or that you be in the Fire Administration Building each day.  The Board does expect that you will devote the number of hours necessary for you to perform the duties of this position, which includes the oversight of all paid and volunteer staff.  

This letter does not constitute an employment contract, and your employment is subject to modification or termination at any time. 
Please confirm your acceptance of this job position by signing this offer letter below.  We look forward to working with you in this new position. 

Sincerely, 
Michael White, Chairman

Deptford Board of Fire Commissioners

ACCEPTED BY:

______________________________
_____________

Richard Thomas



Date


227840612 v1
